

Mark Hartney, Deputy Director Community and Economic Development

City of Allentown 435 Hamilton Street, Allentown, PA 18101-1699 610-437-7610 x2734 mark.hartney@allentownpa.gov

September 16, 2022

The Honorable Cynthia Mota President, City Council City of Allentown 435 Hamilton Street Allentown, PA 18101

Re: Vacation of North Egge Street from Turner Street to its South Terminus

Dear Ms. Mota:

Please be advised that at the monthly meeting of the Allentown City Planning Commission held on Tuesday, September 13, 2022, the above referenced street vacation requested by Resurrected Life Community Church & Resurrected Life Children's Academy was recommended to City Council for APPROVAL subject to the following conditions:

- 1. If the vacation is approved easements should be granted to Verizon and the affected utility agencies to enable them to maintain their respective facilities therein.
- 2. If the vacation is approved the <u>Petitioner</u> should provide an alternative access route or easement to properties at 138, 140, 142 N. 9th Street for rear parking and entry.

If you have any questions concerning this action, please contact me.

Yours very truly,

Mark Hartney

xc: Michael Hanlon, City Clerk

Mark Shahda, Director of Public Works Brian Borzak, PLS, Chief Surveyor/Designer

Rev. Dr. Gregory Edwards, Resurrected Life Community Church